
 

 

WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 
RESPONSE TO REQUEST 
 
Reference: 2019 – 199 / WE2186 
Date of response: 20th December 2019 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner 
 
At a meeting 05/09/2019 in Market Drayton the PCC remarked on a CCTV Fund of £1.25m. 
 

I wonder if you can release a list of recipients of that Fund. Who got what and why and an indication 
of what (if anything) is left of the Fund. 
 

I know that Market Drayton applied via Shropshire Council in early 2017 but it seems nothing was 
ever heard in response. 
 

Hope you can help 
 

Response. 
 

Q1. The PCC can confirm that there is CCTV Fund of £1.25m which is due to run over a 3 year 
period (2017-2018, 2018-2019 and 2019-2020) across the West Mercia Police area. 

 

Q2. The link below to the PCCs Website provides a list of the recipients of the Commissioners 
Grant Scheme (CGS) including details of who has received funding for CCTV.  

 

         https://www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Shropshire.pdf?x74647 
 

 The table below shows the total fund allocated for CCTV in Shropshire across the three 
years.  The following areas were also successful in grant applications because they satisfied 
the appropriate criteria to qualify in line with standard PCC policy. 

 

 The total grant allocated was £245,000 and the remainder available is £172,271 and the 
Grant Applications received over the three years are: 

 

2017/18  TOTAL 

Cleobury Mortimer £5,742.50  

Wem £2,259.00  

Oswestry £6,500.00 £14,501.50 
   

2018/19   

Craven Arms £6,500.00  

Highley £14,313.00  

Ludlow £12,440.00 £35,253.00 
   

2019/20   

Oswestry £22,974.30 £22,974.30 



 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the 
publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response 
you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a 
response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
 
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information Commissioner 
(Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF). 
 

 

Q3. We can confirm that the PCCs Office has never received an application for CCTV funding for 
Market Drayton from Shropshire Council. 

 
 

Should you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please write to the Information 
Compliance Unit; Information Compliance Unit, PO Box 55, Worcester, WR3 8SP.  Email: 
information@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

FOI Officer 
West Mercia PCC 


